

Valley City Hockey Club Board Meeting Agenda

Tuesday, May 12, 2026 | 6:00 p.m. | YSC

Chris Tofsrud called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

Attendance: Jeremy Wiebe, Justin Foell, Chris Tofsrud, Ross Pritchert, Ty Stearns, Kevin Chase, Andy Carlson, Hilary Russell, Mercidez Lunn, Mariah Tofsrud, Chris Langemo, Kyle Roelfsema, Dani Lindemann, Jeff Wurzer

Adoption of Agenda - May 2026

Review/Approve Prior Meeting Minutes – March Annual Meeting 2026 Jeremy motioned to approve the Annual 2026 minutes as presented. Justin seconded. Motion passed.

Review/Approve Financials –April 2026 Hilary motioned to approve the April 2026 Financials as presented. Jeremy seconded. Motion passed.

Chris Langemo - Concerns of Bantam A practices that were “invite only” causing players and parents to feel left out. Kids are bullying at schools based on their team association, not only during the season.

Kyle Roelfsema - Player Recognition: High Performance Camp had 25 players from VC, 6 moved on to Northern Plains Player Development Camp, 7 skaters Tier 1 Hockey, 1 Team ND, 1 CCM Sophomore

Mike Strom - Provided Q1 Summary for Gaming

Club Operations

- USA Hockey Requirements for Board Members: turn in reimbursements
- Board Email / Shared Drive Access: Kevin and Jeff
- Summer Contacts list updated
- Review of Board By Laws: New Committee: Chris, Jeremy, Hilary, Justin
- Potential Meeting for YSC Board: Still no date yet
- Potential Meeting for all Viper/Prowl/Alliance Boards: August

Hockey Programming

- Summer Strength & Conditioning: 18 so far
- Review of end of season surveys to be discussed at a later date will go out once Prowl are returned

Building, Ice & Cleaning

- Dryland Area Update: Grotberg is done. Andy will install a tarp. 2 Blink Cameras will be used, cages will be purchased.
- Outdoor Building Signage: Justin motioned to approve Logo designs for outdoor building sign. Ty seconded the motion. Motion passed. Hilary will work with Sign Badger in Fargo.
- Logo Designs: see above
- Project List / Bids: Summer Rink Maintenance list: Coordinate times for deep cleanings with volunteers.

Fundraising & Marketing

- Fireworks (Jun 27 - July 5): Discuss the payment of \$500 to Rock Creek Properties for storage/year. Update on any ordering? Jeremy motioned to approve \$500 to Rock Creek Properties for Fireworks storage. Jeff seconded. Motion passed. Jeff will talk with Trevor.
- Viper Cup: July 17th. Kelli, Sam and Hilary starting a committee to gather volunteers for assisting with fundraising, sponsorships, and day of. Board does want golf balls

Concessions

- All perishable items were sold off, Dippin Dots will be sold during Fireworks.

New Business - No new business was mentioned.

Next meeting scheduled for 6pm June 9th, at the YSC.

Meeting adjourned 7:29pm